
1st August 2022 
 
Recreation Field Improvement Project Update from Philip Butterworth,  
Chairman, Shirenewton Community Council 
 
Councillors have now met with the Recreation Association and discussed the Recreation Field 
Improvement Project proposals. 
 
It was agreed that the current Community Council plan would be paused awaiting a further meeting 
with the Recreation Association in September. The Recreation Association Committee Members are 
proposing to conduct a new public survey of the villages in due course to get a better understanding 
of what people want to see at the Recreation field to ensure it is better utilised and provides for 
future generations. 
 
Councillors wish to record their thanks to those residents who have made contact with the Clerk 
with their views, both for and against. 
 
We will send out further updates in due course. 
 


